Holdingford School Board Briefs:
A Special School Board meeting was held April 26th, 2017 where the HVAC Renovation and Locker Room/Toilet Upgrade project was the subject of discussion. Mr. Swenson updated the Board on the meeting recently held with engineers, architects, school staff and board members to further define the HVAC project. Mr. Wolter explained the coil and glycol concerns. Mr. Overom from ICS answered questions on adding the cooling coil option for future air or dehumidification and increased efficiency of the updated system. Mr. Higgins thanked Mr. Overom for his time & energy facilitating the project. At the conclusion of the meeting the Bid was accepted from A & E Plumbing and Heating, Inc. of Alexandria, MN for the total bid amount of One Million Fifty-Seven Thousand Seven Hundred Forty-Eight Dollars and No/Cents ($1,057,748.00). 
Following the Special meeting A School Board Work Session was held to further analyze the facility needs. Discussion ensued on roof replacement, elementary traffic flow, high school traffic flow, secure entrances, additional space in the elementary, pool seating, high school entrance area, fitness center/weight room, shop addition, and additional gym space. The Board evaluated each area noting what changes if we do it and what happens if we don’t. Mr. Swenson will survey the Board & Administration to prioritize the various project options.

Ms. Heinze briefly spoke on budget concerns and the possibility of the need for an operating levy. Discussion ensued on what can be included in an operating levy versus’ a capital levy & a referendum. The Board will further discuss revenue sources at the Work Session scheduled for May 3rd, 6:00 PM in the Board Room.
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